
 
 

     
 

To: FET Mathematics SAs, Parents, Teachers & learners 
 
Topic: We are all winners 
 
Message Objective(s):  

1. To improve pass rates in FET Mathematics. 
2. To enable teachers, parents, and learners to celebrate on this year’s achievements and plan 

for year ahead. 

Congratulations for getting this far and your resilience in not giving up doing Mathematics. We will 
soon celebrate the results come January 2023! 
 
Let me take this opportunity to thank parents, teachers, tutors and education department officials 
for your tirelessly efforts in preparing the learners for these final examinations. 
 
To our Grade 10s and Grade 11s, the ball is now in your court. Soon you will be writing your matric 
examinations too. This calls for us not relax, For these two grades, let us keep studying and watching 
the  programmes on TV and other platforms.  
 
To our teachers, may you share next year’s content and expectations with learners and parents so 
that thay start preparations now as you also prepare to teach effectlvely next year. This is also time 
to reflect on our achievements this year and our challenges and ask ourselves, what and how  we 
can do better next year. 
 
Keep visiting NECT website; www.nect.org.za for your teacher and other learning resources. 
 
We are all winners and together we will celebrate! 
 
All the best in your endeavors! 
 
From: Itai Makuyana 
 
Reference:  
www.nect.org.za/materials 
www.wozamatrics.co.za                              WhatsApp number 061 505 3023 
Tswelopele – Grades R to 11 Learner Support WhatsApp number  061 548 0341 
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